January 28, 2010

To: Mr. Kenner
Superintendent Todd County Schools


I spoke with Dave Magnum, (Dave works for District Operations and is in charge of the purchasing of all buses in the state of Kentucky). He informed me that the grant money for the purchasing of hybrid school buses has been received in Frankfort. I have also spoken with Mark Cahill, of Bluegrass International Trucks and Buses. The content of our conversation is included in the e-mail below from Mark Cahill. 

Mr. Moseley,
 
I am sending this e-mail as a follow-up to our telephone conversation earlier today.
 
I would like to share some info with you on this hybrid bus project. The cost of our hybrid to school districts (what the district actually ends up paying after being reimbursed for the hybrid upgrade) is actually $973.00 less than our competition ($77,263 IC Bus vs. $78,236 Thomas)! So, if you order our hybrid, you can save that money from the start, and you will not be required to use SCR exhaust aftertreatment! 
 
Keep in mind that comparing the price of the hybrid equipment should be done on a comparative basis. Here are some of the key specs:
 
Thomas = 60 HP electric motor/generator
International = 107 HP electric motor/generator
 
Thomas = 1.9 kW-Hr battery pack
International = 5.3 kW-Hr battery pack
 
Our hybrid system is a bit more expensive than the Thomas, but, looking at the specs, I think ours is quite a deal!
 
Please note that I have also been told that we have a number of 2007 emissions MaxxForce 7 engines left. Our contract price for the 66 passenger bus with this engine is $71,263.00, a potential to save an additional $6,000.00 if we still have these available after the application process is completed and awards are made. Note that this will be deducted from the price that your district will pay ($77,263 - $6,000).
 
With today’s tough economic outlook in our great Commonwealth, Bluegrass International and IC Bus have come to the table to help ease the economic woes by offering our great products at the right price!
 
Please consider the IC Bus Hybrid CE for your grant application! If you have any further questions or if you need more information, please feel free to contact me at your earliest convenience!
 
Best regards,
 
Mark Cahill
Bluegrass International Trucks and Buses, Inc.
859-240-9974 cell
 
This is a request for the purchase of one (1) 2010 Hybrid School Bus. This bus would make it possible for Todd County to have a safer, more efficient and dependable transportation system. The payment for this bus would not be due until after July 1st. 

Todd County has fifty-seven (57) buses in its fleet at the present time. 


It is my recommendation that Todd County Board of Education purchase the following:

1- 66 passenger- Max Force 7 

215 International

$77,263.00

As you are aware, new buses are depreciated out over fourteen (14) years with a total reimbursement rate of 124%. 


Thank you for the consideration of this request. If you have any questions, please contact me. 

Carroll P. Moseley

Transportation Director

Todd County Schools 

